
        

 

Appendix 2: Reasonable Grounds for Concern/Threshold of Harm 
 

 

The Reasonable Grounds for Concern are:  

 

Neglect 

The threshold of harm, at which you must report to Tusla under the Children First Act 

2015, is reached when you know, believe or have reasonable grounds to suspect that a 

child’s needs have been neglected, are being neglected, or are at risk of being neglected 

to the point where the child’s health, development or welfare have been or are being 

seriously affected, or are likely to be seriously affected. 

 

Emotional Abuse/Ill-Treatment 

The threshold of harm at which you must report to Tusla under the Children First Act 

2015, is reached when you know, believe or have reasonable grounds to suspect that a 

child has been, is being, or is at risk of being ill-treated to the point where the child’s 

health, development or welfare have been or are being seriously affected, or are likely to 

be seriously affected. 

 

Physical Abuse 

The threshold of harm, at which you must report to Tusla under the Children First Act 

2015, is reached when you know, believe or have reasonable grounds to suspect that a 

child has been, is being, or is at risk of being assaulted and that as a result the child’s 

health, development or welfare have been or are being seriously affected, or are likely to 

be seriously affected. 

 

Sexual Abuse 

If as a mandated person, you know, believe or have reasonable grounds to suspect that 

a child has been, is being, or is at risk of being sexually abused, then you must report 

this to Tusla under the Children First Act 2015. As all sexual abuse falls within the 

category of seriously affecting a child’s health, welfare or development, you must submit 

all concerns about sexual abuse as a mandated person to Tusla.  

 

There is one exception, which deals with underage consensual sexual activity between 

teenagers who are between 15 and 17 years of age [See Children First National 

Guidance for the Protection and Guidance of Children, P23].  This is unlikely to apply to 

Primary Schools. 

 


